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Washington Chapter
TO PROMOTE EDUCATION, TRAINING AND PROFESSIONAL
DEVELOPMENT IN ALL ASPECTS OF MILITARY COMPTROLLERSHIP

President’s Message
It’s Autumn in D.C.!  The
Air is Crisp!  The leaves are
bright yellows and reds!
The OSD Program/Budget
Review is in full swing, and
the FY14 Financial
Statement Audits are
underway!  If this is not
enough fun for you, your
ASMC Chapter has great
activities planned for All
and it’s a super time for
everyone to get involved!
Our website is your one-
stop shop to learn about and
sign-up for Chapter
opportunities for education
and networking with fellow
Chapter members.  Once
again, we have a great
Holiday Social planned for
Thursday December 4th at
Army-Navy Country Club.
You can register NOW on

STAY CONNECTED
Washington Chapter of the American Society of Military Comptrollers is on Facebook.
Scan this QR Code to “like us” on Facebook and start receiving up-to-date information.

http://www.washington-asmc.org
PO Box 16237 Arlington, VA 22215-1237

Ms. Ariane Whittemore, Assistant Deputy
Commandant, Programs and Resources,
Headquarters Marine Corps

our webpage.  This is
another great opportunity
for you to meet and mingle
in a fun and festive
atmosphere.  Don’t forget
to bring your “Toys for
Tots” and canned food for
our Food Drive!  We also
have our next Community
Service event scheduled in
December!  Join fellow
Chapter members on
Friday, December 12 to
help the Capital Area Food
Bank pack and sort food for
the Holiday season.  Details
are on our webpage under
“Events”.  Planning is in
full swing for our National
Capital Region Professional
Development Institute
(PDI) scheduled for 3
March 2015.  Registration
for the NCR PDI opens 1
December.  Remember,

space is limited and last
year we were
“oversubscribed”.  We
also have a great line-up
of luncheon speakers for
the 2014-2015 year
including the Honorable
Mike McCord, DoD
Comptroller and the
Honorable Jamie Morin,
DoD Director of Cost
Assessment and Program
Evaluation.  I look
forward to seeing many of
you at lunch!  Food, Fun,
Fellowship and Great
Speakers!  Can’t beat it!
Don’t forget that there are
opportunities for you to
volunteer for one of our
many committees (listed
on our website under
“Leadership”) which are
shaping our PDI,

education/training, and
publicity/outreach programs.
The Fall is a Great Time To
Volunteer!  I look forward to
meeting and networking with all
of you!  Your new ideas are
always welcome!

http://www.washington-asmc.org/
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Sponsored by Washington Chapter Navy Members
Wednesday, 19 November 2014

Speaker: The Honorable David Mader, Controller, OMB

Social 1130, Lunch 1200
Register at

https://secure.rhq.com/ireg/public/index.cgi?evid=R13-06-01-ASMC

November Luncheon
Upcoming Events

Westin Crystal City (formerly Sheraton) located: 1800 Jefferson
Davis Highway, Arlington, Virginia, 22202.

Westin Crystal City Hotel is conveniently located in the heart of
Arlington’s Crystal City, adjacent to the Crystal City Metro Station

(Yellow and Blue Lines).

August Luncheon

Recap
The August Luncheon Topic was the ASMC Annual Survey of FY15 DoD FM Priorities, Challenges, Concerns.
The survey's theme addressed both defense and nondefense discretionary spending continuing to fall as a share of
the federal budget pie, financial managers within the military establishment are becoming increasingly intent on
working smarter to get better results with fewer resources.

The following presenters spoke on the survey's data and answered questions from the audience:

Mr Al Runnels, CDFM, ASMC Executive Director

Mr. Dennis Taitano, CDFM, DASN-FO

Mr. Doug Bennett, CDFM, DASAF-FO

Mr. Tom Steffens, ASA(FM&C)

https://secure.rhq.com/ireg/public/index.cgi?evid=R13-06-01-ASMC
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ASMC December Social- Time is running out to register

Please register via ASMC Washington Chapter Website at:
https://secure.rhq.com/ireg/public/index.cgi?evid=R14-07-23-ASMC

FOR MORE EVENTS VISIT: ASMC Website

https://secure.rhq.com/ireg/public/index.cgi?evid=R14-07-23-ASMC
http://www.washington-asmc.org/Home.html?lbisphpreq=1
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ASMC Community Service Event
Friday, December 12, 2014

1:00 PM – 4:00 PM
Capital Area Food Bank

4900 Puerto Rico Avenue NE
                                                                   Washington, DC.

Join fellow ASMC Washington Chapter members by helping to the Capital Area Food Bank from
1:00 p.m. to 4:00p.m. on Friday December 12, 2014. The Capital Area Food Bank works with a
network of 500 partner agencies to source out over 40 million pounds of food with volunteer help.
We will help the Capital Area Food Bank with packing and/or sorting donated food and assisting
with various other tasks. The volunteer work is considered light/medium labor and typically
involves standing up for up to three hours and lifting up to 35 pounds. This volunteer activity will
take place in the food donations room or repack room where the temperatures can fluctuate, so
please dress for the weather and wear closed-toe shoes.

Volunteers will meet at the Capital Area Food Bank located at 4900 Peurto Rico Avenue NE,
Washington DC starting at 1:00 p.m. This project is metro accessible via the Brookland Metro
station on the Red Line.

To sign up visit the following website and register.
1)  Click here Click here (i.e., visit website:

https://capitalareafoodbank.volunteermatrix.com/sys-php/matrix/view.php?Q=CQ9ZP ) and
select “New Volunteer Registration”  (If you have already volunteered with CAFB and have set
up log-in information, click “Log In”)

2)  Once you have registered/logged-in, navigate back to the volunteer calendar and scroll down
to December 12.

3)  December 12 should be highlighted in yellow, and you should see time reserved for ASMC.
Click the button to “Sign Up.”

4)  Read the waiver and initial in the box.  Click “OK”
5)  Click on “Add Yourself”.  This completes the sign up process.
6)  Important:  Please confirm registration by logging out, logging back in, clicking on “My

Profile, Schedule, Groups, Hours, Etc.” If you see our event in yellow and a message that “Your
group is scheduled here, but you are not,” please repeat steps 4 & 5.  When returning to your
schedule, the event should be green and you should now have the option to cancel should your
schedule change.

Please contact Kayla Futch at kfutch@kpmg.com with any questions.

http://vmx.me/DCVCQ9ZP
https://capitalareafoodbank.volunteermatrix.com/sys-php/matrix/view.php?Q=CQ9ZP
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How can you donate this season?
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National News
Hagel and Army leaders call for sequestration fix in 2016

Friday, October 31st, 2014

Secretary of Defense Chuck Hagel blamed many of the readiness problems the Army and other
military services are experiencing on the deep cuts forced by sequestration

Speaking at the Association of the United States Army (AUSA) Annual Meeting and Exposition
earlier this month, Hagel warned that failure to fix sequestration risks a return to an Army that
is undertrained, under-equipped, outnumbered, and unprepared.” Because of sequestration, last
year the Army had to cancel so many training rotations that we had only two active-duty brigade
combat teams who were fully ready and available to execute a major combat mission,” he charged.

Hagel acknowledged that some budget relief has been enacted, but stressed that sequestration is
still law. Unless there is an agreement to fix sequestration, Hagel said, “it will return in 2016—
stunting the Army’s readiness just as we’ve begun to recover, and requiring even more dramatic
reductions in force structure.”

Hagel also pressed for congressional approval of DoD’s proposed program reductions, trade-offs,
and compensation reforms to mitigate the stress on readiness levels and modernization plans. If
Congress does not act, Hagel warned, DoD “could face a $70 billion cut in our budget over the next
five years.” As a result, the military services “would have little choice but to make up the
differences through cuts to readiness,” he said.

Hagel urged Congress to be “a partner in responsible, long-term planning and budgeting” and to
end sequestration, which he called “an irresponsible deferral of responsibility.”

Army Secretary John McHugh, opening the AUSA meeting, voiced similar concerns. He warned
that if sequestration is implemented in 2016 “another round of indiscriminate cuts will gut our
force so we’re unable to meet the president’s defense strategic guidance.” He called on Congress to
support predictable, long-term funding plans. “This is a time for predictability,” he said

Army Chief of Staff Gen. Ray Odierno has echoed Hagel’s and McHugh’s remarks. Odierno called
2016 a “breaking point.” He said if sequestration returned in 2016 it would take the Army budget
down $9 billion from the current plan. He emphasized this cut would significantly degrade the
force “because I cannot take people out fast enough.”

Odierno called for a “balance” between manpower, modernization and training, which
sequestration make difficult to maintain. “This is a lousy way to do business,” he said.

For more news and updates, visit
http://www.asmconline.org

from the National ASMC

http://www.asmconline.org/2014/10/hagel-and-army-leaders-call-for-sequestration-fix-in-2016/
http://www.asmconline.org/
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Training and Education
Attention Members!

All the military departments and OSD FM organizations have websites.  These
websites provide valuable information about the organizations as well as

training, education and career management.  The websites are listed below:

Defense
http://comptroller.defense.gov/
https://fmonline.ousdc.osd.mil/

Army
http://www.asafm.army.mil/

Navy
http://www.navyfmip.com/

Air Force
http://www.saffm.hq.af.mil/

Coast Guard
http://www.uscg.mil/

http://www.fincen.uscg.mil/

Additional Learning Opportunities Are Available to ASMC Members at the Online
Learning Center!

http://www.asmconline.org/educationtraining/online-education/pdi-online

http://www.employmentblawg.com/wp-content/uploads/2011/11/learning-management-systems.jpg
http://comptroller.defense.gov/
https://fmonline.ousdc.osd.mil/
http://www.asafm.army.mil/
http://www.navyfmip.com/
http://www.saffm.hq.af.mil/
http://www.uscg.mil/
http://www.fincen.uscg.mil/
http://www.asmconline.org/educationtraining/online-education/pdi-online
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Akinwande Oshodi*
Carol Stevenson**
Cynthia Bogner**

David Mazur*
Donovan Charlot*

Jacqulyn Santullo**
James Ayres*

Juliana Sacilotto**
Kevin Shers*

Louise Kefelian**
Michael Lucas**
Mohamed Barry*
Monica Davis*

Noemi Contreras-Woods*

Nicole Zwick, CDFM-A*
Ralph Perrote*

Ron Ranko*
Sanford Brooks**

Tara Burgdolf, CDFM-A*
Thurman Pittman, CDFM-A*

Warren Cottingham, CDFM-A
Andrea Clark, CDFM-A*

Andrew Carlisle*
Anna Lee*

Bret Roberts, CDFM-A*
Courtney Bruce*

Nicole Lee, CDFM-A*
Noemi Contreras-Woods*

CDFM Corner

THE ASMC OFFERS THE CERTIFIED DEFENSE FINANCIAL MANAGER (CDFM) EDUCATIONAL PROGRAM
AND CERTIFICATION DESIGNATION TO THOSE PERSONS DESIRING TO DEMONSTRATE PROFICIENCY

IN THE CORE ASPECTS OF DEFENSE FINANCIAL MANAGEMENT. FOR MORE INFORMATION, VISIT
HTTP://WWW.ASMCONLINE.ORG/CERTIFICATION/CDFM-INFORMATION

Congratulations to the Washington Chapter’s new CDFMs!

Have something you want to see in the next newsletter?
Send us your ideas!

Contact mohammad.kohistani@ey.com

http://www.asmconline.org/certification/cdfm-information
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SAP is the global leader in enterprise application software and services.  From back
office to boardroom, warehouse to storefront, desktop to mobile device – SAP
empowers people and organizations to work together more efficiently and use
business insight more effectively.

As the market leader in business process improvement solutions for defense and
security forces, SAP helps improve combat readiness, even in unpredictable
conditions – and increase overall mission effectiveness.  Leveraging SAP
technology, military, defense, and security organizations are able to mitigate
operational risk and get the maximum value from equipment, information, and
personnel to run superior force deployments, smarter planning processes, and
transparent supply chains – all with ironclad information security.
The partnership between the Department of Defense (DoD) and SAP enables more
than 150,000 DoD personnel to perform their jobs every day.  More than 40% of the
Department’s annual operating budget is executed via SAP-based financial systems
of record.  SAP systems provide end-to-end wholesale and retail supply chain
management capability to the Departments of Army, Navy, and the Defense
Logistics Agency.

SAP is proud of its direct stakeholder alignment with the DoD Financial
Management (FM) community.  As the DoD continues on its path toward a
modernized target architecture that underlies standardized data and processes,
SAP is committed to enabling business intelligence, enhanced decision making,
workforce productivity and overall cost reductions.
SAP is committed to helping the DoD achieve its goals of operational efficiency in
order to ensure the preservation and sustainability of our All-Volunteer Force.

Point of Contact:
Brian J. Boshart

SAP Public Services, Inc.
Director, DoD Services
brian.boshart@sap.com

202-617-6377

Featured Corporate Members
September

mailto:brian.boshart@sap.com
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President
Mrs. Ariane L. Whittemore

ariane.whittemore@usmc.mil
703.614.3435

President Elect
Ms. Gretchen V. Anderson

gretchen.v.anderson.civ@mail.mil
703-571-9206

Secretary
Ms.Susan G. Sweatt

susan.sweatt@usmc.mil
703.692.5451

Treasurer
Ms. Raquel Kuhfahl

raquel.kuhfahl@usmc.mil
571.256.2735

DoD Vice President
Ms. Cynthia L. Curry

cynthia.l.curry.civ@mail.mil
703.697.4542

DoD Assistant Secretary
Ms. Hannah Francis

hannah.l.francis.civ@mail.mil
703.693.1102

Army Vice President
 Ms. Cynthia Crippen-Black

cynthia.d.crippenblack.civ@mail.mil
703-545-9316

Army Assistant Secretary
Ms. Dionne Bailey

dionne.m.bailey.civ@mail.mil
703-545-1170

Navy Vice President
Ms. Sandra Wright

sandra.wright1@navy.mil
202.685.1527

Navy Assistant Secretary
Ms. Veronica Trent-Walton

veronica.trent@navy.mil
703.695.2913

Marine Corps Vice President
Ms. Jane Roberts

jane.roberts@usmc.mil
703.955.1469

Marine Corps Assistant Secretary
Mr. Jonathan R. Newell

 jonathan.r.newell@usmc.mil
571.256.8740

Air Force Vice President
SMSgt Roderick C. Lewis Sr.

roderick.c.lewis.mil@mail.mil
240.612.9057

Air Force Assistant Secretary
SMSgt Kelly Wismer

kelly.wismer.1@us.af.mil
240.612.9036

Coast Guard Vice President
LTJG Mark Sanchez, CDMF-A
mark.m.sanchez@uscg.mil

202.475.5450
Coast Guard Assistant Secretary

Ms. Stacy Spadafora
stacy.e.spadafora@uscg.mil

202.372.3610

Corporate/Retiree Vice President
Ms. Deb Del Mar

debra.delmar@vanguard-llc.com
703.593.6667

Corporate/Retiree Secretary
Ms. Rita Finney

rfinney@savantage.net
301-938-8198

Washington Chapter
2014-2015 Executive Board

Chapter Officers
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Outreach and Publicity
                                                                      Chair: Wayne Whiten and Jeff Norris

Veniceza "Vee" Critton Competition veniceza.critton.civ@mail.mil 703-695-6458
Jeff Norris Community Service  jnorris@kpmg.com 202-533-4024
Dan Olden Membership dolden@kpmg.com 202-533-5183
Rocky Wilber Photographer rocky.wilber@dfas.mil 571-372-7190
Mo Kohistani Newsletter Managing Editor mohammad.kohistani@ey.com 571-213-3709
Wayne Whiten Webmaster wayne.whiten@calibresys.com 703-797-8831

           Nominating
Chair: Ariane Whittemore

Cynthia Curry DOD VP cynthia.l.curry.civ@mail.mil 703-697-4542
Cynthia Crippen-Black Army VP cynthia.d.crippenblack.civ@mail.mil 703-692-5746
Sandra Wright Navy VP sandra.wright1@navy.mil 202-685-1527
Jane Roberts USMC VP jane.roberts@usmc.mil 703-955-1469
SMSgt Lewis Air Force VP roderick.c.lewis.mil@mail.mil 240-612-9057
LT Sanchez USCG VP mark.m.sanchez@uscg.mil 202-475-5450
Deb Delmar Corporate/Retired VP debra.delmar@vanguard-llc.com 703-593-6667

           Training and Education
             Chair: Terry Placek and Millie Thompson

Edson Barbosa CDFM barbosaEN@state.gov      202-736-7357
Wendy Pouliot Awards/Essay Chair wendy.pouliot.civ@mail.mil      703-697-0156
Lisa Donahue Scholarship lisa.j.donahue.civ@mail.mil      703-697-5011
Milford E. Thompson Luncheon milford.thompson@navy.mil       202-685-1524
Terry Placek Training & Education terryplacek@yahoo.com      703-599-4514

        PDI
Chair: Deb DelMar

Ramni Abdul-Jalaal PDI Silent Auction ramni.abdul-jalaal.civ@mail.mil            703- 692-2015
Deb Del Mar Regional PDI debra.delmar@vanguard-llc.com           703-593-6667

Audit
Chair: Ann McDermott

ann-cecile.mcdermott@usmc.mil
703-614-1150

Washington Chapter
2014-2015 Executive Board

Committee Chairs

mailto:barbosaEN@state.gov
mailto:ramni.abdul-jalaal.civ@mail.mil
mailto:veniceza.critton.civ@mail.mil
mailto:wayne.whiten@calibresys.com
mailto:ann-cecile.mcdermott@usmc.mil

